Welcome to the 21st Century 

There is something new in the family this year: a digital camera.  Since we have finally joined the digital revolution, pictures will also be available on the Internet.  We decided to take a page from Chris' Uncle Ed Malo.  For years, he sent out a montage of various pictures of the family.  We have followed his example this year, and improved upon it by posting additional pictures and stories on the Internet at   www.vcnet.com/~louis    

The letter will be shorter than usual, with some additional details available on the web site.  For those people who are interested, we can print and forward this information.  Louis' mom, Phyllis Newman, passed away suddenly on September 19, 2001 at 86 years of age.  She had a heart attack eight years ago and had a weak valve in her heart. His dad, Arthur Newman, is now living alone in their house.  He gets around by himself but does not walk well.  He continues to drive and attend the usual round of Deaf Club functions.

Louis officially retired from TRW on June 30, 2001 and is attempting to work at SAIC.  The problem is that there are no assignments, so he is spending a lot of unpaid time at home.  He is playing more games with his friends and has the yard looking good.  Chris is now working for Northrop-Grumman, since they purchased all of Litton.  The work environment really has not changed much.  She is working very hard to produce their new micro-machined gyro.   Katy works at the Phoenix Shop in Big Sur and has come to visit on several occasions.  Arthur and Phyllis came with us to visit her after last Christmas.  Andy is now a junior at Cal Poly Pomona in Computer Information Systems.  He is active in the Interactive Web Development Association.  Emily is a senior at Calabasas High School and an "A" student.  Her convertible was borrowed in May by Louis and Chris to go to his 35th college reunion.  They did not make it due to an eight-car accident on the Ventura Freeway caused by a hit-run driver.  The car was totaled by State Farm.  Emily now has a 2001 Acura Integra.  She is applying to eight colleges: Boston College, Columbia University, Dartmouth, Northwestern, University of California (Berkeley, San Diego, Santa Cruz), and University of Southern California (film school).  Jeremy got a backyard trampoline for his birthday in March.  He graduated from A. E. Wright Junior High School with a front flip from the stage. He entered Calabasas High School and is figuring out what to become involved in.     

Family trips this year were to several interesting locations: 1. We went on our annual family trip to the snow in Big Bear.  2. Andy and Louis traveled to New York City.  3. We took the Girl Scouts on a Black Canyon of the Colorado River canoe trip from Hoover Dam.  4. Louis and Chris attended the last Litton Advanced Technology Symposium in Orlando, where Chris received an Advanced Technology Achievement award.  5. The five of us spent three weeks in Europe (mostly Italy).  6. Louis, Chris, and Andy went to Lake of the Woods to visit Ron and Marilyn and to see the beautiful home (and boathouse) that they built on the land we helped clear last year.  We saw many of our cousins in Winnipeg, Canada, and came back the evening of September 10, 2001.  Our sympathy goes to the many victims of the next day.
We hope all of you have a wonderful new century. 

